GEORGE C. MARSHALL CHAPTER, VCOC - MOAA

Quarterly Report

1 October 2023 – 31 December 2023
I.  Membership:
Regular
Auxiliary
Honorary
Total




As of 1 January 2023:     103

    6
                     9

118



Gains:

     9

    0 

        6

  15

Losses:
                  8

    2

        5

  15  
As of 31 Dec 2023 
 104

    4
                    10

118
 II. Legislative Affairs: The Chapter’s Legislative Affairs Representative has continued to attend VCOC Legislative Affairs meetings and advise the Chapter Board of Directors of legislative issues of interest to the membership.
III. Public Affairs:   In early October, we had good coverage in the Lexington News-Gazette for our September golf tournament.
IV. Chapter Vitality and Levels of Excellence:  
(a) Levels of Excellence: We are preparing our self-nomination for the Levels of Excellence competition and will meet the 16 February deadline for submission to MOAA.
(b) Self-Evaluation: we currently rate ourselves 64 (Outstanding).  Areas of emphasis continue to be the Transition Assistance Program as well as membership within the very small active duty component in the ROTC departments of VMI. We continue to have challenges in our recruitment initiatives among the ROTC staff. 
V. Most Significant Chapter Events of the Quarter:  In addition to election of officers, our October meeting included a presentation by chapter member COL (USA-Ret.) Bob James on international competition on the Law of Armed Conflict, for which he is a judge.  Proceeds from our September golf tournament as well as hole sponsorships and individual/corporate donations allowed the chapter to make generous donations to veteran support organizations, including the Virginia Veteran and Family Support (VVFS) program, at our December lunch.  We presented $5,000 to the Veterans Services Foundation for VVFS, $5,000 to the local Hospice “We Honor Veterans” program, and $1,500 to Project Healing Waters. We also installed our officers for 2024.
Submitted by:

COL (USA-Ret) Douglas E. “Red” Taylor

Secretary

rstaylor6993@comcast.net
540-463-7330 (H); 540-570-1498 (C)
